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Jessica Cocciolone
Executive Director 
Shenandoah National Park Trust

Ed Fuhr
Board Chair
Shenandoah National Park Trust

Dear friends,

When we look at the big picture of our park, we can see so many places where the Trust has made a 
positive impact. There are traces of your support throughout Shenandoah, from bridges and buildings 
to wide open overlooks, clear trails, and thousands of tiny beetles guarding the park’s hemlocks. 

This year, we were able to work alongside the park to make a record-breaking impact in the place 
we love. We supported innovative new projects, welcomed five new Board members, and shattered 
last year’s giving record by donating more than $650,000 to the park! We are well on our way to  
meeting our goal of giving the park $1,000,000 in annual grants by 2025 – all thanks to your  
generous support.

Throughout the rest of this report, you’ll see stories about the impact your generosity has had  
in Shenandoah, and we want to start by highlighting some of the numbers.  

This year, we…
	 n	 Received donations from 1,050 individual households
	 n	 Accepted 24 gifts greater than $5,000
	 n	 Gained 32 new corporate and foundation partners
	 n	 Created 2 new perennial funds to increase access and safety in the park 
	 n	 Forged 2 new partnerships with community organizations to bring youth into Shenandoah 
	 n	 Facilitated 4,200+ volunteer hours in the park
	 n	 Generated approximately $280,000 of revenue from the sale of Shenandoah National Park 	

	 license plates

Whether you’re new to the Trust or a long-time supporter, your gift helped us achieve all these 
milestones – and so many more!

As we transition Board leadership to Patti McGill Peterson, we look forward to seeing her dynamic 
and strategic approach to continued growth and even greater impacts as we continue to protect our 
park and increase equitable access to nature.

Thank you for your continued support of and trust in our work – for walking alongside us in our 
mission to protect, preserve, and enhance Shenandoah National Park for all to enjoy, for this and  
future generations. We couldn’t have made this incredible impact without you.

With heartfelt appreciation, 



Clearing a Path  
for the Future
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Dear Park Supporters,

W  ith the leaves beginning to turn, we’re expecting peak 
visitation in the next few weeks. This influx of visitors 
always serves as a reminder of how many people enjoy 

the park and recognize Shenandoah as a place to have  
meaningful experiences and connect with the natural world.

Through your generosity, the Shenandoah National Park 
Trust can make so many of these connections possible for 
countless visitors. 

This year, I was fortunate to watch the young people 
participating in the Shenandoah Youth Corps develop deep, 
lasting connections with the park through their service work. 
Over the summer, I met with these youth crews, who spend 
four weeks of their summer vacations working on key projects 
in the park – maintaining high-use trails, removing invasive 
plant species, and becoming competent, caring stewards of 
our park.

The concept of public lands is an American tradition, and 
it’s inspiring to see young people carry on that legacy. Like 
many Trust-funded projects, opportunities like this are 
far-reaching in both the life of the park and the lives of  
participants. Not only does the Youth Corps shore up our 
summer workforce, but it also prepares the next generation 
to pursue successful, meaningful careers in conservation and 
public service, helping protect our public lands.

Your generosity is making a difference – in our park and in 
the lives of young people.

Patrick Kenney 
Superintendent 
Shenandoah National Park 
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Clearing a Path  
for the Future
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Timeline of Trust-funded 
stewardship opportunities

Age 16-19: 
Teen serves with the 
Shenandoah Youth 
Corps

Age 18-24: 
Young adult works as 
an intern in the park

Age 24+: 
Adult is qualified to 
pursue a career in  
the NPS

Age 7-18: 
Student attends a 
school field trip or 
summer program at 
Shenandoah National 
Park

 Jessica Borders

 NPS | Leah Cawthorn

As she was clearing overgrown vegetation from a small  
section of trail, Shenandoah Youth Corps member  
  Alexandra Gilson was struck by two ideas: first, that 

using a weed-whipper was a powerful thing; second, that 
clearing all 500+ miles of trails in Shenandoah National Park 
would take a very long time.

Instead of feeling overwhelmed or disheartened, however, 
she was thoughtful, saying, “Even though we’re a small crew 
and we only did a few bits and pieces of places, our little 
piece in the puzzle helped make a difference.” 

Through her month of service with the Shenandoah Youth 
Corps, Gilson learned and grew, overcoming a fear of snakes, 
connecting with nature, and thinking of ways she can unite 
her plans for a career in medicine with her passion for the 
outdoors. By the time she left the park, Gilson had resources 
to begin pursuing a certification in Wilderness Medicine that 
could qualify her to work on Search & Rescue teams or fill 
other needed medical roles in national parks. 

The Shenandoah Youth Corps is a mutually beneficial 
program with both immediate and long-term effects. While 
the crews tackle backlogged projects in the park during their 
weeks of service, they also gain experience, connections, 
institutional knowledge, and skills that prepare them to be 
lifelong stewards of public lands, building the future work-
force more permanently and expanding their own opportuni-
ties for future careers. 

The Trust thanks the generous donors who invest in these 
young stewards. Gilson summarized her experience, saying, 
“Thank you for this opportunity! You’re definitely changing 
[our] lives – we’re feeling more connected with nature and are 
practicing Leave No Trace. And when we go home, we will take 
those things with us!”



4

Home to an endemic salamander, 
native brook trout, and a plethora 
of other fauna that depend on cool 

temperatures for survival, Shenandoah 
National Park is a haven of protected  
habitat. The shady tree canopy, cold 
mountain streams, and cool, rocky peaks 
provide the setting for an incredibly 
diverse native ecosystem. But with rising 
temperatures, more severe weather 
patterns, and increasing visitation, that 
ecosystem is under near-constant stress.

“Compounded or chronic stress can 
be fatal to biological life,” explained Jim 
Schaberl, Shenandoah’s Natural and  
Cultural Resources Division Chief.  
“Several Trust-funded projects help us  
reduce some of this contributing stress 
and add resilience to these ecosystems 
that are – or could be – impaired by  
climate change impacts.”

As temperatures rise, animals seek 
out cooler shelter, often encroaching 
on limited high-elevation habitat and 
endangering species that can only survive 
in cooler climates. Combined with the loss 
of old-growth habitat once provided by 

hemlock and ash trees and the increasing 
human presence in the park, Shenandoah 
is already seeing the effects of that  
chronic stress. 

Fortunately, the Trust has long prior-
itized protecting native ecosystems and 
strategically anticipated future needs, 
and 2023 saw significant, creative efforts 
towards resiliency and restoration, despite 
the increasing stress.

“The Trust supports critical park  
priorities that may not be accomplished 
in any other way,” said Schaberl.  
“This work protects and restores forests  
persecuted by invasives, develops a 
greater understanding of how to manage 
species in a changing environment, and 
helps protect species from visitor impacts 
through critical staff who work to educate 
visitors and protect wildlife.”

Initiatives that safeguard the native 
ecosystem have far-reaching effects 
across the park and the region, and  
the Trust will continue to help preserve 
our park’s natural resources to keep 
Shenandoah wild.  

 NPS

Brook Trout, Bears, Borders, 
and Beyond

Protecting land – and the  
inhabiting flora and fauna – is  
one of the best ways the Trust can 
mitigate the effects of climate 
change. Land donated to the  
park has a direct impact on the 
preservation of critical habitat, 
protecting against encroachment  
of both development and low- 
elevation species seeking refuge in 
increasingly limited cooler climes. 

The Edge Fund allows the Trust 
to purchase land from willing sellers 
and receive land donations on  
behalf of the park. To date, the 
Trust has donated more than 1,300 
acres of land with a value of over 
$3.5 million to protect the park’s 
boundaries. 

If you’d like to learn more about  
the Edge Fund, visit  
snptrust.org/edge-fund,  
email info@snptrustorg,  
or call (434) 293-2728.

WILD  SHE NA NDOAH

THE ED GE  FUND
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Thanks to you… 

Bears are kept wild: “Bear Technicians have conducted 
more than 400 visitor education contacts this year. There 
have been no known food rewards, no food-conditioned 
bears have been identified, and no bears have had to be  
relocated. In addition, we’re installing 46 bear-proof  
storage lockers this fall.”  - Project Lead Rolf Gubler

Brook trout are protected: “With this data, we’ll  
be able to identify conservation opportunities – where 
trout are doing better than expected and deserve extra 
protection, or some places that are suitable, but trout  
aren’t currently there – that can be considered for  
reintroduction if conditions deteriorate in their current 
habitat.” - Project Lead Evan ChildressDiminished tree species are preserved:  

“The forest’s crown health has steadily improved since 
2016, with a 10% improvement over 2021!”  
- Project Lead Rolf Gubler

Invasives are detected early and removed:  
“My team has been removing invasive Honeysuckle near 
Thornton Gap and planting trees that had been propagated 
in the native plant nursery. A new invasive (Oriental false 
hawksbeard) was identified near Beahms Gap on the AT, and 
all that was found was removed.” - Project Lead Jake Hughes

 NPS
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For Recreation and Re-Creation

On July 3, 1936, President Franklin Roo-
sevelt dedicated Shenandoah National 
Park, declaring to several hundred 

spectators, “We seek to pass on to our 
children a richer land, a stronger nation. I, 
therefore, dedicate Shenandoah National 
Park to this and succeeding generations of 
Americans for the recreation and for the 
re-creation which we shall find here.”

While outdoor recreation in Shenan-
doah is largely associated with hiking, the 
park offers a vast array of experiences to 
help visitors re-create their connections 
to nature. The Trust strives to preserve 
and enhance a multifaceted approach to 
the visitor experience, from maintaining 
overlooks and trails to amplifying the park’s 
historical voices, both in-person and online, 
and hosting meaningful events.

In September, the Trust hosted the  
inaugural Art in the Park event, where  

hundreds of visitors were able to re-create 
their ideas of Shenandoah as a significant 
place, and of themselves as stewards. “I 
teach people how to capture not just scenes, 
but feelings about themselves on that day,” 
said award-winning portrait artist Chris  
di Domizio, who led a workshop during  
the event. “The park does that for them, 
because it’s not concrete.”

Shenandoah is constantly changing, and 
no recreational experience can be repeated 
exactly the same way twice. Every visit  
to the park is a chance to re-create a 
relationship with Shenandoah, and every 
renewed connection inspires stewardship 
that doesn’t just protect the land today 
but enriches it for tomorrow’s visitors. 
The Trust is dedicated to creating and 
preserving opportunities for safe, accessible 
recreation that motivates visitors to take 
care of their park for generations to come. 

In the last few years, the Trust 
noticed a gap in representation 
between young people attending 
one-day educational programs 
and those engaged in multi-day 
programs and work experiences 
in the park. To bridge that gap, 
the Trust is partnering with 
established community groups to 
bring young people into the park 
and provide relevant program-
ming that encourages them to 
develop meaningful connections 
and skills that instill confidence 
in the outdoors.

This fund is championed by  
a $150,000 gift from the  
Christopher Johnson McCandless 
Memorial Foundation, in memory 
of Christopher’s generosity  
and passion for the outdoors. 
Learn more at www.snptrust.
org/access-to-the-outdoors
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Severe weather events and increasing visitation can create dangerous  
conditions on park trails – for both people and nature. Due to limited  
resources, the park is only able to clear backcountry trails once every five 
years. For a number of those trails, the Trust funds annual maintenance – 
making sure paths are clear and safe and protecting the sensitive ecological 
areas surrounding them. Learn more at www.snptrust.org/project/trails/

TR AIL S FOR EVER  FUND

ACCESS TO THE 
OUTDOORS FUND

EXP ER IEN CE SHENANDOAH

 SoulTrak Outdoors



Uncovering the 
Character of 
Shenandoah

When Leanne Adamson walked into Shenandoah’s records 
archive on her first day of work, she was overwhelmed 
by the filing cabinets, boxes, and stacks of paper filling 

every available space.
“At first, it was a little daunting,” she admitted. “But as I 

organized, coded, prioritized, and worked through the records, 
a whole picture started coming together, telling the story of 
the park’s philosophy and priorities.”

As Adamson sifted through the archive, she uncovered the 
character and enduring values of Shenandoah. She came to 
understand how and why decisions were made across divisions 
and decades, tracing current practices back to their origins  
and seeing generations of history come together through 
paper trails. 

At the end of this year, all of the park’s paper files will be 
moved to a federal records facility, at which point the park 
must pay a fee in order to access them. When the National Park 
Service first announced the requirement that all parks should 
digitize their records by the end of 2023 in order to retain free 
access, Superintendent Kenney quickly realized that his staff 
did not have capacity to meet the mandate in time, and he 
turned to the Trust for help.

The Trust funded an internship and worked with  
Appalachian Conservation Corps to hire Adamson to tackle  
the project. In just under two years, Adamson preserved more 
than 11,400 records – 90% of the park’s central files – ensuring 
that Shenandoah will have free access to them forever. 

“These records are a concrete catalogue of the park’s 
history – what worked and what didn’t,” Adamson  
summarized. “Having easy access to those records prevents 
the park from repeating past mistakes in the future.”

Administrative Officer Jeremy Scheier said Adamson  
also drafted Shenandoah's Records Management Directive, 
“helping to advance the conversation of best practice  
development for the park moving forward.”

The Trust’s mission to protect, enhance, and preserve the 
resources of Shenandoah National Park happens at all levels of 
park operations; these archival resources preserve a treasure 
trove of stories that capture the character of Shenandoah and 
prepare the park to meet future challenges. Thank you for  
supporting this critical, behind-the-scenes work in our park.

S TOR I ES OF SHENA NDOAH

 NPS 
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No matter how big or small, every planned gift lays  
a stronger foundation for the future of Shenandoah. 

Leave a legacy and ensure our park remains a place for all to enjoy by including the 
Trust in your estate plans. If you are interested in learning more about planned giving, 
or if the Trust is already in your plans, please fill out, fold, and send the Shenandoah 
Legacy Society insert back to us!

In her Last Will and Testament, dated 1993, Doris J. Garvey left her entire 
estate “for the support of educational and naturalist programs, resource 
management activities, and activities that contribute to public use and 

enjoyment of trails at the Shenandoah National Park.”
With Garvey’s gift acting as a foundation, the newly formed Trust  

was able to steward another major planned gift in 2006, when Herbert 
Madison bequeathed his 35-acre parcel of land in Rappahannock County 
for the benefit of Shenandoah National Park. 

Funds from the sale of Madison’s property, combined with Garvey’s 
gift, served as seed money for the Trust to establish itself as an  
independent 501(c)3 in 2007. Ever since, the Trust has been growing  
and working to support Shenandoah’s educational programming,  
resource management, trail maintenance, and much more beyond what 
Garvey could have predicted when she planned her catalyst gift. In fact, 
the assets from Garvey’s and Madison’s gifts still operate as a Board- 
directed fund to this day.

Because of those two planned gifts, the Trust has been able to give the 
park more than $7 million in less than 20 years. Without the forethought 
and generosity of philanthropists like Garvey and Madison, none of the 
Trust’s projects, programs, or partnerships would exist today. 

The Trust is still growing, with a goal of donating $1 million to the park 
in annual grants by 2025, continually proving the exponential power of 
planned gifts to conserve resources, create opportunities, and protect the 
places we love. 

The Power of Planning: 
How One Woman Set 
$7 Million in Motion

 NPS 



*Numbers shown here have not been audited. For a more detailed financial report, 
please contact our office at (434) 293-2728 or info@snptrust.org.

BY THE NUMBERS $693,639 
donated to the park in grants

2,393 threatened 
hemlock & ash trees treated 

405+ visitors attended 
free public art programming

5 overlooks cleared

1,624 visitors  
contacted about bear safety 

235 lunches provided  
to volunteers clearing Skyline 
Drive after winter storms

104 downed trees  
removed from trails and  
fire roads

10,000+ youths 
served in education  
programming

42,000+  
volunteer hours facilitated

90% of park archive  
digitally preserved

5 interns supported
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2023 REVENUE
Individual Contributions:  $843,500 
Corporate Contributions & Foundation Grants:  $469,157
SNP License Plate Revenue:  $278,160
Investment Income:  $333,584 
Special Events Revenue:  $160,239
Lodge Donation Program Revenue:  $42,553 
Other Revenue:  $2,777

 Total       $2,129,970
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Shenandoah  
Legacy Society 
Shenandoah Legacy Society members 
are including Shenandoah National 
Park Trust in their wills and/or  
estate plans.

Anonymous
Fran & Tom Butterfoss
Keith Cain
Phebe Cambata
Dorothy Canter
Mr. Stephen E. Craig
Dave Dogan & Bob Farrell
Janet Eden
Doris J. Garvey*
Janice Hazlehurst &  

Stephen Charles 
Susanne & Phillip Hubrig
Scott Kelly
Wilma La Mee*
Roger Lilly
Mr. Edward Macauley*
The Estate of Herbert C Madison*
Patti McGill Peterson &  

Kate Woodward
Jackie & Don Pamenter
Jim & Gail Schlett
Carolyn Segrist
Karen Koltes & John Tschirky

White Oak Circle 
($100,000+)
The DN Batten Foundation
Christopher Johnson McCandless 

Memorial Foundation
James Newman

Hawksbill Circle  
($50,000 - $99,999) 
Fred & Christine Andreae
National Park Foundation

Stony Man Circle 
($25,000 - $49,999)
The Elisabeth Reed Carter  

Charitable Lead Trust 
The Charles Fund
Josh Daniel & Pamela Glascock
Judith Richards Hope
Robert & Dee Leggett  

Foundation 
Chuck MacDonald
Nancy and Dick Raines
Oak Hill Fund
S&P Global Foundation

Blackrock Circle  
($10,000 - $24,999)
Charles T. Akre, Jr. &  

Deanna Akre
Bass Pro Shops
Joseph Daniel
Ed & Joy Fuhr
Great Outdoor Provision Co.
Patti McGill Peterson &  

Kate Woodward
Virginia National Bank

Bearfence Circle  
($5,000 - $9,999)
Augusta County
Bama Works Fund
Heidi, Jay, Jacob & Lena Boyd
Brett Brenner & Brian Reid
Anne & Stephen Colgate
Susan & David Dallas Jr
Alison DeTuncq & Paul Archer
James Roderick Oughton Graves & 

Isabel Lopes Graves
Alexandra Lampros &  

Hal Hallett
Benjamin Hughes
Norm Laudermilch
Medway Charitable Trust
Kathy & Algis Penkiunas

Susan Pollart & Joe Chambers
RZ Foundation
Douglas Ward & Earl Johnson
WestWind Foundation
Liz & Greg Yates

Limberlost Circle  
($2,500 - $4,999)
Anonymous
Barbara & Matthew Black
Carol & James Branscome
Wendy & Jack Brown
Dorothy Canter
Betsy Dalgliesh
Janet Eden
Terry Grant
Kristin Heron & Brett Greenfield
Shannon & Jacob Hampton
Lynne & Joseph Horning
Investment Research Partners
Scott Kelly
Emily Larkin & Michael Kendrick
Jennifer & Andrew Leech
Clare Lindsay & David Kennell
Diana & James Marilla
Patrice & Scott Neese
Diana Norris
Monique & Bill Pritchard
Rachel & Josh Savey
W. R. Berkley Corporation
Suzanne & David Weiss
Kevin Werner
Williams Mullen Foundation
Cheri & Martin Woodard

Blue Ridge Circle  
($1,000 - $2,499)
Adele Thomas Charitable  

Foundation
Motoko Aizawa & Mark Sommers
Erika & Tom Akre
Lisa Austin
Roseanne & William Bailey

Baileys Retreat Properties
Teal Baker
Pam & Bill Balcke
Jane & Charlie Barrell
Mary Francis leMat &  

Harold Beebout
Michelle Benecke & Lila Helms
Blue Ridge Cyclery
Boeing
Karen & Tom Bond
Booz Allen Hamilton
Antoinette & Ben Brewster
Fran & Tom Butterfoss
Sharon Celsor-Hughes &  

Don Hughes
Barbara Payne & James Childress
Community Foundation for  

a Greater Richmond
Community Foundation of  

the Central Blue Ridge
Kathy & Paul Degutis
DG+ Design
Ruth & Gilbert Dix
Lynn & Edward Dolnick
Dominion Foundation
DuCard Vineyards
Dun Foundation
Jane & Phil Eberhardt
Jeff & Juliana Elias
Karen Yannello & Scott Elliff
Marian English
Barbara & Andrew Ferrari
Florence Bryan Fowlkes
Elizabeth Gemmill
Lucille Glassman
Michelle & Craig Greene
Leslie & Dan Gregg
Grelen Nursery
Joe Grills
Sarah & Owen Guise
William Haile & Paula Arpadi
Jeremy & Beth Hawks
Katrina & Walter Heeb
Edward Hickey
Jo Ann & Robert Hofheimer
Holbrook R. & Sarah M. Davis 

Foundation, Inc.
Dr. Christopher & Angela Holstege
Laura & Craig Hoover
Elvira & Joe Hoskins
Melissa & Chris Irmen
The Janet Stone Jones Foundation
Mary Jensen
Elisabeth & Harold Jones
Nell Payne & Keith Kennedy
Catharine & Bruce Kuehne

Gifts included in this list were received between October 1, 2022 and September 30, 2023.  
If your name has been omitted in error from any of these lists, please accept our apologies  
and let us know by calling (434) 293-2728.

* Indicates a realized planned gift or estate gift

Thank you for making a difference

O UR 2023 DON ORS

Dorothy Canter  |  Bethesda, MD

“Shenandoah National Park is one of the crown jewels of America’s National 
Park system. Both its amazing natural resources and the complicated history  
of the people who have lived, worked, and visited the mountains need to be  
preserved and interpreted to tell the uniquely American story and encourage 
future generations to become its stewards. The Shenandoah National Park Trust 
works closely with the National Park Service to preserve and enhance the park. 
That is why I am a regular donor to the Trust and will be making a legacy gift.”10



Ann & Mark Logan
Paula A. Craigo & John C. Lieske
Karen & Tad Loving
Sophie Massie & Charlie Alvis
Mr. & Mrs. Michael M. Massie
Dana Milbank
J. Clifford Miller
MJ Moltenbrey
Michael Morency
Mountain Laurel Foundation
Stacie Mruk & Timothy Fenton
Mark Mueller
Katee & Chris Neal
Sean Nelson
Andy Nichols
Roberta & William Nixon
Northern Virginia Hiking Club
Mary & Bernard O'Meara
Sally & William O'Neil
Christina Luke & Taylor Odom
Manci & George Ohrstrom III
Andrew Painter &  

Mary Anne Calames
Raymond Paretzky &  

Karen Zacharia
Katy Powell & Joseph Scallorns
Angelika Powell
Randee & Mike Powell
Peggy & Perrin Quarles III
Peggy & Peter Rice
Pat & Rick Richmond
Nan Butler Roberts
Rocky Top Climbing
Olga & Robert Ryan
Scallorns Family Foundation
Caroline & Bob Schellhas
Kris Monteith &  

William J. Schmidt
Bill & Peggy Schrader
Eileen Scutt
William & Anne Seaman
Mr. & Mrs V.R. Shackelford III
Shenandoah Mountain Guides
Shenandoah National Park  

Association
Mr. & Mrs. Don Shockey Jr.
Nancy Simpson-Banker &  

Steve Banker
Carolyn Smith
Judy & Russell Smith
Martha Steppe
Scott Talbert
The Arthur Vining Davis  

Foundations
Cheryl & Tom Thorpe
Thrivent
Karen Koltes & John Tschirky
Susan van den Toorn
Margaret Warner
Diana Whitney
Woodard Properties
Peter Work
Craig Zunka

Skyline Circle  
($500 - $999)
3D EnviroLogics LLC
Ray Abercrombie
Kevin Adams & Jay Brown
Cary Ridder &  

David Alberswerth

Michael Alexiou
American Woodmark
Apple Hospitality REIT
Delma & Jack Bagley
Roberta Bair Watts
Angela & Mike Barlotta
Marguerite Barratt
Kelly & Michael Berrang
Nora Brookfield & Jack Bocock
Bocock/Hitz Fund
Kathryn Onion & Ralph Burnham
Harry Byrd III
Sue Nelson & Warren Byrd
Caroline Calder
Anna & David Castle
Charitable Adult Rides &  

Services, Inc.
Paula & Jeffrey Christie
Carol Clark
Jessica Cocciolone
Leslie & Andrew Cockburn
Commonwealth Contractors
Mary J.B. Work Fund of the  

Community Foundation  
of Northern Colorado

Cathy & Ed Dalrymple
Davenport & Company LLC
Susan Deford & Ken Klein
Dr. Lynn & Tobias Dengel
Linda A. Dove
Virginia Downes
Rebecca Driskill Sahraoui
Norma & David Dunwody
Joanne & W. Wallace Dyer, Jr.
Margot & Donald H. Eason, Jr.
Gina & Chris Engel
Philip Evans
Wendy Fewster
James Ficor
Pamela Flynn & Andrew Traynor
Victoria & Charles Fortuna
Gay Street Gallery
Harriet & Ben Giles
Heidi & Jay Gillenwater
Mary Graham
Kathy & Larry Grove
Jordan Hackworth
Drew Harris
Holly Hatcher
Kathryn & Don Henry
High Tor Gear Exchange
Mary Buford & Fred Hitz
Susanne & Phillip Hubrig
Gary Hucka
Andrea & Bill Humm
Robert Hurley & Heather Wicke
Kathleen Minadeo Johnson &  

Eric Johnson
Susan & Bruce Jones
Jane & Barry Joyner
Anne Holton & Tim Kaine
Heidi & Edward Kaska
Anne Keiser & Douglas Lapp
Kelly Lou Ann
James Kenimer &  

Catherine Davis
Barbara & Jay Kessler
Nicholas Kingsland &  

Nessa Feddis
Kristin & David Koehler
Frederick Kraus

Paul Larner & Rosita McKee
Linda Ankrah Dove Donor Advised 

Fund of the Community  
Foundation of Harrisonburg & 
Rockingham

Denise Linkh
Emily Luebke
Kathleen & Donald Mann
Janet & Arlin Martin
Karen & David Mastervich
Peter McIntyre
Elizabeth Mizell
Lisa Moore
Matt Murray
Terry & Stephen Nauss
Neighbors of Montgomery Walk
Nancy Nord & James Halpern
Northrop Grumman
Beth & Erwin Opitz
Orvis Charlottesville
Anna Patchias & Patrick Keady
PATH Foundation
Thom Pellikaan
Lynne & Lee Pickard
Plow & Hearth
Rose Polatty
Diana Prince
Prince Charitable Trusts
Public Lands Charlottesville
Taylor & Bill Randolph
Judie & David Reemsnyder
Lisa Reid
Nia & Max Rubin
Pamela Schnake
Amy & James Shirk
Simpson & Vail, Inc.
Peter & Jane-Ashley Skinner
Mr. & Mrs. Jeffrey & Jane Smith
Mark & Paula Ness Speers
Tac Tacelosky
Ting Charlottesville
Lauren Truslow
Barbara & Christopher Wall

Lynda & Bill Webster
Katherine & Matthew Weeden
Joyce & Mike Wenger
Kimberly & Edwin Wikfors
Mary & Michael Wilson
Ernest Wohnig
Sarah Henke & Josh Wolf
Cathie & Tom Woteki
Irene & Alan Wurtzel
Yates Properties LC

Partners  
($100-$499)
Anonymous
Mildred & Raymond Abell
David Adler
Sondra Albano
Kristin & Fred Allen
Stacie Allred
Karoline & Roger Anders
Marit Anderson
Michelle Fitzgerald &  

Mark Anderson
Linda & Gary Ardison
Desha & Carlos Armengol
Augusta Bird Club
Stewart & Cecelia Babbott
Franklin & Retha Baer
Bonnie & Gil Baldwin
Suzanne & Tom Ballew
Yana Balram
Rob Bannister & Ryan Valdez
Pat & Richard F. Barnhardt
Dorothy Batten
Andrew Battista
Allison Baumbusch
George Beach
Donna & Michael Bedwell
Natalie Belt
Nadine & Joe Berg
Laurie Berman
Adam Beroza
Earle Betts
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Cathy & Bruce Kuehne  |  Columbia, MD 

“Forty years ago, I was fascinated seeing a Black Cohosh plant  
at Skyland. That started an interest in and passion for native 
plants that grew over time. Now a shared interest, one of the 
highlights of our hikes in Shenandoah is to seek out, photograph, 
and identify native plants. This is why the Trust’s ‘Nipping it in 
the Bud’ initiative – which aims to control the spread of non- 
native invasive plants and preserve the special native plants for 
future generations – is so important to us.”



Katherine Beysselance
Michael Bibbo
Amanda & Daniel Blondeau
Ron Boehmer
Andrew Bopp
Heather Borek
Stacy Bowden
Garland Bradfield
Gretel Braidwood &  

Raymond D. Tindel
Nigel Bray
Annabelle Bricker
Nick Brown
James Brunger
Belinda & Gary Bullock
Jane Cox & Eddie Bumbaugh
Bill Bunting
Deborah Burke &  

Richard Ardery
Beth & Kenny Burns
Heather Byrnes
Addeane Caelleigh &  

William Olson
Keith Cain
Pam & William Calary
Marie & John Callahan
Christopher K. Calvert
Martha Cannon & Robert Lander
Beth & Paul Cantrell
Mike & Dana Carlson
Liz Sumpter & Brian Carlton
Elizabeth Carpenter
Kathleen & Jim Carr
Martha Carrington
Margaret & Tucker Carter
Page & John Carter
Paul Cecchini
Marsha & Paul Chaffee
Cyndy Chapman
Janet & Charles Cheeseman
Deborah & Barry Chlebnikow
Robert Clarke
Lizzie & Bobby Coleman
Zoa Conner
Paul Conrad
James Conway
Elizabeth Cottrell
Cox Farms Virginia, Inc.
Lucas Cox-Galhotra
Kate & John Craig
Tamara Goldstein Prince &  

Alan Crane
Tracie Crist
Jeanette Crocker
Ali Croft
Wyatt Crossin
David Crowe

Trish & David Crowe
Stacy & Robert Crowell
Steven Crowley
Scott Cunningham
Robin Dannels
Laurie Davis & Joseph Sellers
Charles Davis
M.J. De Voursney
Jennifer Dean
Deborah Lamberton & Bruce Dell
Alex Demas
Nancy & Dennis Deriggi
Susan & John Dienelt
Betsy Dietel & Michael Sands
Maxwell DiStefano
Lynda & Mario DiValentin
David Dlugosz
Judy Dobbs
Debbie & Jim Donehey
Mary & Vincent Donnelly
Andrea Dono
Linda Donovan
Susan & Alan Dranitzke
Diana Dryer Wright &  

William Wright
Helen & Ray DuBois
Daniel Dunlop
Carol Ann Dyer, MD.
Elizabeth Easterday
Martha & James Easton
Teresa Edsall
Evelyn Egizi
Mr. & Mrs. Lawrence R. Eicher
Benjamin Embury
Karissa Epley
Jonathan Epstein
Equinix, Inc.
Michael Fabisch
Ronald & Elaine Faucher
Kim Fellner
Gene Fellner
Peter Fenlon
Matthew Fenwick
Maureen Finnerty
Seamane Flanagan &  

Rob Gowen
Susan Flook
Fly Fishers of Virginia
Dennis Foley
Olivia Ford
Keith Forry
Pat & Robert Foster
Kathleen Fox
Judy Fraser
Michael Fraser
Chad Freckmann
Mary-Ellen & David Friedland

Kyle Fronapel
Catherine Porter & James Fuller III
Dianne Gagliano
Michael Gallagher
Dolly Garrison
Alexandra Gelber
Kathy & Bill Gentry
German International School
Suzanne Gilman
Beryl E Gilmore
Jonathan Gilvarg
Lisa Giovanetti
Elizabeth Glowa
Kathryn Goldfarb & Dan Lanigan
Priscilla Goldsmith
Susan Goodwin
Pamela Gray
Graybar Electric Company
Erik Greenbaum
Ben Greenberg
John Grunder
Martha Guyon & Frederick Crum
Mary Scott & Charles Gyory
Mr. & Mrs. Eugene Hack
Milton Hamblin
Chris Hamilton
Donna Hamilton
Wanda D. Hamlin
Ben Hansford
Joyce Harman
Barbara Harris
Karen Ford & Richard Harris
Teresa Hashisaki
Dr. Fern Hauck
Bonnie & Robert Haukness
Kenneth Hawker
Lisa & Thomas Hayes
Nancy Haynes
The ELF
Ira Helenius
Barbara Heller
Donna Heller
Donald J. Hellmann
Anne Hemenway
Chris Henick
Sonya Hepinstall
Sigrid Hepp-Dax
Gray Heppner
Domingo Herraiz
Paige Herwig
Bruce Hillner
Jennings Hobson
Lillian & William Hoehn
Christopher Hoelzl
George Hogeman
Cristina Horne
Susan Hovan

Carol & Ernie Hueter
Doug Hulvey
Sally & Dan Hurlbert
Maria Hyson
Katherine Imhoff & John Moore
Robert Inlow
Jennifer &  

Rachel Jackson-Leyco
The Jacobik Family
Gregory Jacobs
Judith & James Jaeger
Sharon & William H. Jahn III
Aaron Jeanguenat
Suzanne Jeffrey
Kristin Jensen
Carole Jones
Julia & David Jones
Faith Ann Jones
Joanne & Greg Jordan
Darcy & Peter Justen
Robert Kavanaugh
Susie & Bill Kay
Sue Kellon & G. Robert Lee
Stacie & Vince Kelly
Kendra Scott
Dyanne Singler &  

Patrick Kenney
Rohini Khillan
Kathryn Kidd & Bob Trafton
Ashby & Mark Kindler
Karen & Scott Knierim
Jodi Knorowski
Brian Koerner
Kate Kogge
Holly Korziluis
Dixie & Martin Kovacs
KPMG Gives c/o Bergen County's 

United Way
Dan Krasnegor & Kristen Jensen
Carl Kress
John Krotzer
Carolyn & James Kuykendall
Jane & Richard Lacasse
William R. Lamar &  

Rebecca Harriett
Cheryl Land
John Larrea
Bruce Laval
Blair & Robert Lawrence
LD&B Insurance &  

Financial Services
Jim Leake
Alissa Lee
Matthew Leese
Dee & Robert Leggett
Debbie Lehman
Avra & Kevin Leigh
Mark Lewis
Lawrence A. Linebrink
Michael Lints & Maddie Doucet
Debbie & Andrew Lockman
Suzanne & Jim Long
Stephanie Lowenhaupt
Colleen & Edward Loy
Suzanne Maben
Elizabeth & James Mandell
Patrick Mara
Kris Maria
Patricia Maring
Jeanne Marklin
Robert Marlay
Kathleen Marshall

Kim & Edwin Wikfors  |  Leesburg, VA 

“We are honored to support the Trust and the countless 
volunteers who not only help maintain the park for future 
generations but ensure equitable park access for all. 
Shenandoah National Park is where we can take those 
deep breaths and get away from the hustle and bustle of 
our day-to-day lives, connecting with nature and each 
other. Outside of the occasional bear sighting, our favorite 
park memory is ‘The one where Kim marries Edwin.’ Now 
every time we visit the park, we get to relive one of the 
best days in a place we love.”12



Jessica Mathews
Tom Mayer
Randy Mayes
Joann & Joseph Mazzetta
Mr. & Mrs. John McCarthy
Anita McClellan
Jocelyn & Ryan McFadden
Debbie & Bill McGuigan
Nina McKee & Dan Avery
Anne McQuaid
Mary-Lewis Bowen Meador & 

Daniel John Meador, Jr.
Matthew Rosefsky
Mara Meisel
Michael Melton
Kymberly Messersmith
Virginia & Tim Michel
Caroline Miller
Paul Miller
Robert Miller
Mimslyn Inn
Linda & Jeff Mitchell
John Mitchell
Jennifer Mleczko
Sharon & Charles Molster
Noel Monahan
Marty Moon & John Davies
Rob Morgan & Janice Erich
Julie Morrill
Ms. Alexia Morrison
Janie Mosby
Bob Mosolgo &  

Elizabeth Mosolgo-Clark
Catherine J. Moynihan
Linda Murphy
Lang Murray
Lytton Musselman
Maria & Charles Myrick
Carmel Jones Nail & Ken Nail
Carole Nash & John Eckman
Debra Naylor
Patricia Neese
George Neighbors &  

Bryan Honaker
Tracey Newton
Marguerite Noga
Emily Meadows & Ron Nolley
Sara North
Phyllis & Jim Northup
Amy Nunnally
Laura O'Brien
Charlotte Odom
Diane & Mark Okusa
Nancy Olson
Paul & Marlene Otto
Annette Owens
Susan & John Pai
Sheri Pais
Consi & Jud Palmer
Kathryn & Troost Parker
France A. Payne
Melanie Perl
Page & Scott Peyton
Jalen Pierce
Bob Pingry
Brenda & John Plantz
Charles Poe & Kelly Callahan
Heidi Poon
Portman Reisler Fund
Terrence Pratt
Dave Pruett
Michelle Prysby & John Woodell

Laura Pyle
Jane & Kevin Quinn
Paula Rabkin
Maureen Ragan
Eeik Raines
Mary Rainey
Marta Ramsey
Sudha Rangan
Alison Rauch
Evangelos Razis
Redbeard Brewing Company
William Reid
Lynne & Craig Reigel
Paul & Cheryl Reisler
Kathryn & William Renick
Christine Repp
Mark Rey
Barbara & John Reynolds
Rhoback
Roxanne Rhodes
Ann Ribstein
Ms. Lisa Richard
Julie & Scott Richardson
Marie Ridder
Chris Rief
Rivanna River Company
Alice & Jerry Robbins
Daniel Roberts
Bonnie Robinson
Andrew Romano
Kristi Rose
Craig Rumpel
Jared Sax
Peggy & Mike Scaboo
Jonathan Schmidt
Mike & Meredith Schulman
Warren Scovell
Ruth Greenstein &  

David Seidman
Lisa Sepetjian
Joanne Sepetjian
Rachel Setear
Jay Shambaugh
Guneev Sharma & Emma Carlson
Alexander Sharp
Donna Shaunesey
Kevin Shedlick
Meredith & David Shipp
Julie & Dan Shuren
Vickie Shurmur
Sierra Club Potomac Region 

Outings
Tara Silfies
Anne Simcox
Skyemar Foundation
Christopher Smith
Joan Smith
Diane & Steve Sockwell
Wendy & George Sonnett
Elizabeth Locke & John Staelin
Jeanne Stanborough
Benjamin Stearn
Ann & Peter Stenner
Jean Stephens
Donna Stern
Cindy Stevens
Beverly Stickles
Jack Stoner
Susan Strittmatter
Carolyn & James Sturgill II
Laura Sutherland
Elisabeth Swanbery

Robert Swennes
Jennifer & James Swisher
Donna Thacker
The Hartford
Colleen & Eugene Theroux
Jonna Thoma
Nancy & Henry Ticknor
John Titus
Carole & Jesse Todd
Donna & Tim Tolson
Charles H. Tompkins III
Karen Toth
Michael Travis
Richard Tremblay
Albert Tucker
Denise & David Tushingham
Christina & Phillip Updike
Milda Vaivada
Susan & Peter Van Acker
Christina Van Assendelft
Amie & David Van Roijen
Jacki & Roderick Vawter
Mary Jo Veverka
Mark Virgilio
Barbara & Ron Vogel
Beatrice & Adie von Gontard
Sara & Bill Walton
Mac Ward
Theresa & Albert Warner
Jane Page Watson &  

Eugene Watson
Mollie & Stephen Watts
Megan Weaver
Vicki Weber
Adrienne & Joe Weinstein
Adam Wesolowski
Elizabeth White
Susan & Dave Wilkinson
Shannon Williams
Elizabeth Williams
Tycely Williams
David Williamson
Barbara & David Willis
Alexander F. Wilson &  

Joan E. Bailey Wilson
Barbara Wilson
Mary Jane Wilson-Bilik
Tammy Wilt
Eric Wohlschlegel
Jeanine & Tom Wolanski
Thomas Woo
Alan Yost
Amparo Young
Gary Younkin
Lynne & Carlton Yowell
Gena Zak
Sarah Zeller
Mark Zemanovich
ZenBusiness
Andrea Zimmerman
Kiersten Zimmerman

Friends ($1-$99)
Abbott Laboratories
David Abdallah &  

Jodi Frederiksen
Lynn Addington
Anna Aguilera 
David Albee
Anthony Alimenti
Kimberly Allender
Jackson Anderson

Sally Anderson &  
Richard Cooper

Dianne Anderson
Adam Anderson
Lauren Arnett
Joann Atwood
Jim Avila
Elizabeth Bach
Carrie Bailey
Deborah & William Baker
Benjamin Barron
Christine & Robert Barth
Larry Baugher
Lou & Bob Baumgartner
Katherine I. Beard
Elizabeth Beazell
Mark Belanger
Laura & Kevin Bennett
Heidi Gilman Bennett &  

Sean Bennett
Linnea Bennett
Kimberly Berger &  

Richard Johnson
Helene Freiman & Gordon Berne
Gunnar Biller
Frank Biller
Sarah Bingham
Emily & Charles Black
James Black
Kelli Block
Carrie Boggs
Donna Bossardt
Guy Bosworth
Jim Bowles
Sherry Bowman
Deborah Boyle
Christy Bradburn
John Braddock 13

Mary & Mike Wilson 
Earlysville, VA 

“This is our backyard – we play 
here. We love wintertime in the 
park because you can really see  
all the outcrops and rocks and 
crevices, and the view is so much 
further. It’s like looking at the face 
of an elder, seeing all the cracks 
and lines – the journey that their 
life has taken.”



Greg Braswell
Joan & Bill Breidenbach
Isabel Brennan
Victoria Briscoe
Julie & Ike Broaddus
Will Brockman
Angus Brooks
Daniel Bryant
Daniel Buckley
Kimberly Bullock
Kraiwinee Bunyaratavej
Wendy Burgess
Emily Burkholder
Lindsay Burton-Neese
Hillary Bushing
Ginny Butterfield
Rhina Cabezas
Joshua Cahow
Lorin Cahow
Tom Campbell
Frank Campbell
Alex Campos
Capital One
Gerald Carchedi
Luke Cardellino

David Carrell
Susan  Cash
Deborah Casisa
Claire Cassel
Anne Causey
Beth & Jon Cayer
Jeff Chadburn
Carol Chandross
Claudia & Rick Childs
Michelle Clark
Claire Cline
Andrea Clyne
Mr. & Mrs. Dennis Cobbler
Chris Coen
Kate & Robert Cohen
Tod Cohen
Merry Beth & Harvey Cohen
Melba & Tim Cook
Joseph Cornett
Michael Cosner
William Courtney
Dylan Crigger
James Critz
William & Chris Crouch
Will Crowder & Lorna Gerome
Mary Crowley
Hadden Culp
Paul Czyzia & Raymona Stickell
Jonathan Daigle
Ms. Linda David
Devon Davidson
Ali Davison
Gia Ann Deangelis
Shannon Demko
Don Detmer
Emily Digney
Whitney & John Digney
Jane Erwine & Dr. John DiMarco
Jan Dix
Clark & Ora Dixon
Brian Doench
Dolores & John Dolan
Tamara Doucette
Emily & Whit Douglas
James Drahan
Kathy & Tom Dunham
Helen Dunn
Michael G. Durland
Annette Dusenbury
Rhonda & Jay Dymek
Ellen & Steve Early
John Edelen
Della & Patrick Edrington
Diane & David Egge
Dan Ehrman
Karen & George Emmitt
Mimi Ensminger
Anne Esacove
Elizabeth Ewing & Skip Platt
Barb & Kenneth Eyre
Linda & Bob Failes
Fearless Chix
Rachel Feinmark
Bradley Fisher
Catherine Fleischman
Patricia Foley
Susan Fragale
Conrad Fraser
Elisabeth Freed
Dave & Maria Frieder
Rita Friese

Pattie Frischkorn
Paula Frits
Ellen Frondorf
Shelia Fruman
Kimberly Gahring
Mia Gardener
Courtney Gardner
Kim Garofalo
Susan Garrahan
Cheryl Lynn & Keith Gearhart
Frank & Jean Gearing
Greg Gelburd
Garry Gellert
Chris Gensic
Amanda Gerberich
Renata Germino
Joyce & Steven Gibson
Kathleen & Tripp Gibson
Jessica Gilbertsen
Yogi Gillette
Elizabeth Gilmore
Karl Ginter
Wendy Golden
Denna Gollner
Sadie & Valerie
David Gorsline
Mary Grant
Brian Gratwicke & Andrew Evans
Douglas Graves
Sandy Greene
Margee Greenfield
Paula Greenhagen
Margaret Gregory
Robert Griffiths
Marion Grigg
Emily & Jeffrey Guinn
Luis Gutierrez
Christine Gyovai
Larry Hakel
Roger Hall
Rebecca Hall
Sara Hamilton
Cathleen & Matthew Harrington
Lucille & Jeffrey Harris
Emily Harris
Charlotte Harrison
Rachel & Nathan Hart
Lynn & Charles Hatch
Lucas Hauschner
Suzanne Hawley
Noel Hayden
Candida Hengemuhle
Tana Herndon
Charles Hillon
Fred Hilton
Sebastian Hindman
Ms. Jeanne Hineline
Mr. Tom Banton & Ms. Holly Hintz
Tuan Ho
Bryan Hofmann
Tracy Hojohn
C. Michael Holloway
Molly Hope
Anne D. Hopper
Rebecca Hornstein
Kate Horton
Lee Ann Horvat
Tammi Houton
Christopher Hubert &  

Inessa Telefus
Nancy Hwa

Deborah Jackson & John Miler
Linda Jahn
Irene Jefferson
James Jeffrey
Stephen & Amy Jenness
Regina Jensen
Kathy Johnson
Roy Johnson
Brenda & Scott Johnston
Benjamin Jones
Gregory Jordan
Robin & David Kaczka
Jane Kane
Ms. Joyce Kaswandik &  

Mr. Kenneth Webster
Elizabeth Katt
Oscar Kattmann
Judy Katzel
Claire Kaugars
Janice Kavanagh
Courtney Kawamoto
Lee Keller
Karen & Kevin Kelly
Laura Kennedy
Heather Kerr
Donald Kimpel
Amy & Brian King
Michael Kinnick
Tommy Kinstle
Hub Knott
Lekha Knuffman
Paul Koch
Murali Krishnan
Anne Kromkowski
Nicholas Krumme
Eric Kucks
Steven Kurtz
Andrea Larson
Pamela Larson
Becca LaVoie
April Leavenworth
Karen Leblanc
Michael Leek
Lynne Leeper
Andrea Leigh
Anthony & Alane Lennon
Ginny Lepow
Linda Lester
David Levy
Margaret & Robert Lewis
Roger Lilly
Rex & Lori Linville
John Lister
Taygra Longstaff
Christina & Don Loock
John Lynch
Maggie MacInnis
David Maciolek
Marks & Harrison
John Marier
Brian & Holly Markwalter
Taylor Marohl
Marsh & McLennan Companies
Kelly Martin
Barbara & Bradley Massam
Jeff Mattie
Victoria Mattingly
Robert Mayo
Chris Mazurek
Patty McCormick
John McCormick
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Jane & Phil Eberhardt 
Flint Hill, VA 

“The connections you make as a 
kid last a lifetime. Growing up, 
I could see the Olympic Moun-
tain range from my backyard, 
and having a view that helped 
me keep my feet on the ground 
was important. Now, more than 
50 years later, the Blue Ridge 
Mountains are my touchstone. 
The ‘kid’ experiences that 
the Trust funds are allowing 
children opportunities to make 
connections to the park. Phil 
and I feel strongly that if we 
want the national parks to 
remain in this country, it's the 
kids that have to consider them 
important enough to keep.” 

 NPS 
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Keith & Bonnie McCrea
Judith McGuire & Arthur Tsien
Cathy McKay
Amy McLeskey
Mike McMahan &  

Katherine Ralston
Matthew McNeil
Adam Mehring
Philomena & Henry Melamed
Susan Meng
Caroline & Randolph Merrick
Debbi Meslar-Little
Dina Michel
Mark Miller
Catherine Miller
Beverly & Howard Miller
Carrie Miller
Greg Miller
George Minor
Linda Mohammad
Jeff Montague
Melissa & David Moody
Amanda Moorhead
Michael Moriarty
Wistar Morris
Robert Morris
Helen Ida Moyer
Eileen & William Moynan
Sean Mullane
George Muller
Marie Murphy
Marylou Murry
Carol Grace Hurst & Jon Nafziger
Lori Nathanson
Nature Backs
Kara Nelson
Kelly Newburg
Dan Newmark
Paul & Virginia Newton
Gina & Ron Nicastro
Nikki North
Chris O'Donnell
Bill O'Neil
Ben O'Brien
Nancy O'Neill
Oboz
Carolyn Olech
Dan Olson
Michael Oskin
Yuri Ozaki
Kathleen & Tim Padalino
Roy Pafenberg
Marla Palermo
Dana Palmer
Megan Parkinson
Philip Paschall & Elizabeth Cox
Seth Pates
Charlottes Pekich
Jayme Pendergraft
Amy Pennington
Elise Perram
Michael Pettinichi
Piper Sander Companies
Ashleigh Pivonka
Richard Poole
Joy & Stephen Poppe
Anna Porter
Jennie Porter & Gary Rosecrans
Wendie Price
Public Lands
Ernest & Terry Pugh

Blake Puhak
Belinda & Wayne Pullen
Katie Putnam
Elizabeth & Michael Rabin
Ms. Beth Rader
Jay Ragon
Sandra Ramos
Parthenia Randolph
Dorothee Ranneberg
Scott Ransom
Beth Rawlings
Anna Read
Colleen Reeves
Peter Reijmers
Theresa Reilly
Ester Rekhelman
Will Retzer
George R. Rew
Charla & Thomas Reynolds
Mary Rice & Fred Williamson
Patricia Riedinger
Exa Rief
Meghan Rief
Tracy Riffel
Margaret & Dan Riley
Paul Riner
Stephanie Roane
Jeannine Robertazzi
Corissa Robey
Erika Roeder
Kara Romano
Melinda Romano
Brenda & Bob Root
Carolyn Ross
Carrie Ross
John Ross
Matthew Rossello
Mark & Evan Ruhl
Christine Fleckles & Edwin Rushia
Erika Rydergaard
S&P Global
Gerald Sackett
Stephen & Karen Scheinman
Wade Schick
Heather Schmidt
Matthew Schoengood &  

Elise Silvestri
Ellen Dudley & Eric Seaborg
Joshua Seeherman
Ashleigh Sellman & Jason Herron
Keith & Teresa Shaner
Kenda & David Shaw
William Shobe
Kristine Slater
Robert & Deborah Slingluff
Kim & AJ Smith
Charles Smith
Marie Claire & Scott Smith
Deborah & David Smith
Frederick Smyth

Joseph Sobata
Steven Sowa
Joan & Ronald Spain
Michael Spencer
Jennifer Spratley
Robert Stackhouse
William Stackhouse
Michael Stanford
Nancy Stankiewicz
John C. Staples, Jr.
Andrew Stein
Brenda & Paul Stephens
Christine & Thomas Stephens
Belinda & Craig Stevens
Barb Stewart & Kenneth Johnson
Don Stock
Lauren Stranahan
Helen & Robert Stroh
Deborah Strong
Al Stuart
Chelsea Sullivan
Ms. Christine Sweeters
Sigrid & Thomas Sweitzer
Jule & Joan Szabo
Mick Tamas
Anne Taylor
Linda Taylor
Ronald Tekel
Jocelyn & Presley Thach
Howard & Mary Thaller
The Kroger Company
Maureen Theriault
Lowell Toliver
Anne & Jay Townsend
Sasha & Kelley Tripp
Heidi & Bruce Trout
Lynda Tubridy
Morgan Turner
Maxime Tyler
Dotty & Travis Tysinger
United Way of Greater Portland
Jean Vallianos
Mr. & Mrs. Robert Valliere
Esther Vaughan
Ann Wachtel
Erik Wachtmeister
Matthew & Gay Wallace
Barbara Wallace
Sean Walsh
Georgia Walther
Kerry Walzl
Debbie Warnaar
Barbara Washburn & Bill Murphey
Thaddeus Webb
Thaddeus Weigel
Lisa Wessner
Laurie & Douglas Weymouth
Sarabeth Whedbee
David White
Susan White

Andrew White
Catherine Whittington
Jane Whitworth
Ms. Julia Williams
Elizabeth Wilmer
Robert Wilson
Chris Winstead-Derlega
Kelli Wisbauer
Paula Wolferseder-Yabar
CJ Woodburn
Leah Woody
Ame Wren
Lynn Young
Kim Yushko
Scott Ziemer
Brooke Zoller

Adventurer Club
Adventurer Club members are those 
who purchase tickets to the Banff 
Centre Mountain Film Festival 
with an additional donation to the 
Shenandoah National Park Trust.  

Stewart & Cecelia Babbott
Dorothy Batten
Andrew Battista
Natalie Belt
Nigel Bray
Belinda & Gary Bullock
Addeane Caelleigh &  

William Olson
Pam & William Calary
Mike & Dana Carlson
Cyndy Chapman
Paula & Jeffrey Christie
Lizzie & Bobby Coleman
Dylan Crigger
Tracie Crist
Ali Croft
Stacy & Robert Crowell
Scott Cunningham
Deborah Lamberton & Bruce Dell
Brian Doench
Janet Eden
Gina & Chris Engel
Peter Fenlon
Wendy Fewster
Seamane Flanagan & Rob Gowen
Paula Frits
Kyle Fronapel
Donna Hamilton
Drew Harris
Holly Hatcher
Anne Hemenway
Bruce Hillner
Gregory Jacobs
Aaron Jeanguenat
Carole Jones
Joanne & Greg Jordan

 Quinn Rief  |  Rockville, MD 

"Shenandoah is a very special place to me! For my birthday this 
year, I held a fundraiser to help support this park. I come here 
often to explore with my dad. We love to camp, hike, see the  
animals, and take in sunsets!  One of my favorite places in the 
park is Bearfence Mountain. Protecting this place is important 
to me so people can enjoy it for years to come!" 15



Barbara & Jay Kessler
Ashby & Mark Kindler
Hub Knott
Dan Krasnegor & Kristen Jensen
Andrea Larson
Jim Leake
Ginny Lepow
Patti McGill Peterson &  

Kate Woodward
Robert Miller
Carmel Jones Nail & Ken Nail
Terry & Stephen Nauss
Amy Nunnally
Marla Palermo
Heidi Poon
Terrence Pratt
Marta Ramsey
Lynne & Craig Reigel
Julie & Scott Richardson
Pat & Rick Richmond
Craig Rumpel
Mike & Meredith Schulman
Donna Shaunesey
Meredith & David Shipp
Vickie Shurmur
Nancy Simpson-Banker &  

Steve Banker
Peter & Jane-Ashley Skinner
Joan Smith
Jeanne Stanborough
Donna Thacker
Christina Van Assendelft
Susan & Dave Wilkinson
Ms. Julia Williams
Shannon Williams
Elizabeth Williams
Barbara Wilson

Club 105
Club 105 members make a recurring,  
monthly unrestricted gift to the 
Shenandoah National Park Trust. 

Michelle Fitzgerald &  
Mark Anderson

Rob Bannister & Ryan Valdez
Katherine Beysselance
Sarah Bingham
Ron Boehmer
Beth & Kenny Burns
Beth & Paul Cantrell
Sharon Celsor-Hughes &  

Don Hughes
Jessica Cocciolone
Marcia Coleman
Steven Crowley
Ruth & Gilbert Dix
David Dlugosz
Rebecca Driskill Sahraoui
Elizabeth Easterday

Gene Fellner
James Ficor
Pamela Flynn & Andrew Traynor
Ellen Frondorf
Beryl E Gilmore
Ben Hansford
Joyce Harman
Kenneth Hawker
Edward Hickey
Kate Horton
Sally & Dan Hurlbert
Heidi & Edward Kaska
Emily Larkin &  

Michael Kendrick
Dee & Robert Leggett
Mark Lewis
Karen & Tad Loving
Karen & David Mastervich
Dina Michel
MJ Moltenbrey
Julie Morrill
Katee & Chris Neal
George Neighbors &  

Bryan Honaker
Christina Luke & Taylor Odom
Taylor & Bill Randolph
Lisa Reid
Roxanne Rhodes
Daniel Roberts
Bonnie Robinson
Jared Sax
Mr. & Mrs. Don Shockey Jr.
Belinda & Craig Stevens
Laura Sutherland
Elisabeth Swanbery
Carole & Jesse Todd
Michael Travis
Denise & David Tushingham
Megan Weaver
Kimberly & Edwin Wikfors
Thomas Woo

Honorary Gifts
Names in bold indicate those  
for whom an honorary gift  
has been made.

Mary & Richard Bryant
Daniel Bryant

Fran Butterfoss
Jo Ann & Robert Hofheimer

Steve & Anne Colgate
Robert Kavanaugh

Ariel & Jason Cox
Nick Brown

Matt Davis & Bess
Morgan Turner

Angelina Foxschmidt
Jonathan Schmidt

Lynne Gilbert
Christine Repp

Miranda Townes Hope
Dr. Judith Richards Hope

Lisa Ishler
Chris Mazurek

Princeton Jeffrey
Suzanne Jeffrey

Peter Kromkowski
Anne Kromkowski

Shea Leech
Jennifer & Andrew Leech

The Leech Family
Jennifer & Andrew Leech

David Martin
Anne Simcox

Linda Murray
Bryan Hofmann

Gordon Olson
Nancy Olson

Jocelyn Prostko
Lynn & Charles Hatch
Tom Mayer

Peggy & Perrin Quarles
Mr. & Mrs V.R. Shackelford III

Hugo & Jane Randolph
Parthenia Randolph
Brenda Rawlings
Beth Rawlings

Michael Reilly
Theresa Reilly

Francesca Cary Rey
Mark Rey

Quinn Rief
Kimberly Allender 
Lauren Arnett 
Carrie Boggs
Stacy Bowden
Sherry Bowman
Wendy Burgess
James Conway
Shannon Demko
Sara Hamilton
Tammi Houton
Benjamin Jones
Lekha Knuffman
Pamela Larson
Kris Maria
Linda Mohammad
Jeff Montague
Nikki North
Sandra Ramos
Colleen Reeves 
Chris Rief 
Exa Rief
Meghan Rief
John Ross

Gabriel Schroeder
Luis Gutierrez

Shack Shackelford
Dotty & Travis Tysinger

Paul Shefelton
Andrew Stein

Shenandoah Fine Art
Sarah Zeller

Amy & Sherlock
Adam Wesolowski

Buck & Effie Shifflett
Jennifer &  
    Rachel Jackson-Leyco

David Silberberg & Lauren Gay
Anne Esacove

Fabio Simao
Kristine Slater

The SNPT Founding Board 
of Directors

Barbara & John Reynolds
Ryan Speers

Mark & Paula Ness Speers
Logan Tucker

Michael Bibbo
Bram Walzl

Kerry Walzl
Andy White

Andrew White
Denise Wilcox

Cristina Horne
Greg Yates & Peter Rice

Marty Moon & John Davies

Memorial Gifts
Names in bold indicate those for 
whom a memorial gift has been made.

Donald C. Baur
Sheri Pais

Baxter
Carolyn Olech

Boomer
Devon Davidson

Julia Emma & Guillermo Bueno
Jeff & Juliana Elias

Richard A. Byrd
Kelly Lou Ann
David Carrell
Margaret Gregory
Donna Heller 
Cheryl Land
Neighbors of Montgomery Walk
Howard & Mary Thaller 
Georgia Walther

Frederick L. Conrad
Paul Conrad

James M. Dean
Jennifer Dean

Dorothy Donaldson
Allison Baumbusch

William T. van Doren III
Laura Sutherland

Great Outdoor Provision Co.  |  Raleigh, NC & Charlottesville, VA 

“If our 50 years of support for public lands has taught us anything, most notable is the 
invaluable lessons passed down by stewardship choices of previous generations. As a 
supporter of SNPT, we have the privilege of standing alongside hundreds of volunteers 
and staff who magnify our investment, elevating its impact exponentially. So the next 
time you experience that dew-soaked spider web whack in the face at Browns Gap, 
share your experience with others and encourage them to support the trail work at 
SNPT so future generations can discover the magic of the park.”16
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Michael Philip Evans
Anna Aguilera 
Heidi, Jay, Jacob & Lena Boyd 
Heather Byrnes 
Paul Cecchini 
Philip Evans 
Kathleen Fox 
Alexandra Gelber 
Mrs. Gwen Helen 
George Hogeman 
Rebecca Hornstein
Lee Ann Horvat
John Krotzer
Carl Kress
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Alissa Lee
Jeanne Marklin
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    Bill Murphey
Sara North
Michael Oskin
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Dorothee Ranneberg
Carrie Ross

Anita Fellner
Kim Fellner

Robert J. Finnegan, Jr.
Christine Repp

Bruce & Alice Fraser
Michael Fraser

Douglas H. Fraser
Judy Fraser

Jackson Robert Greene
Michelle & Craig Greene

Marge Grills
Joe Grills

Joseph Howard "Jay" Holleman III
Annabelle Bricker

Dr. James Kane
Mr. & Mrs. Dennis Cobbler 
Jane Kane

Suzanne & Gary Lehr
Susan Flook

John Marklin
Maureen Theriault

Cathy Mayes
Randy Mayes

Eric McClellan
Anita McClellan

Richard L. McCreight
Ginny Butterfield

James C. Miller
Ms. Christine Sweeters

Wayne Modisett
Chris Hamilton

Bruce Morrell
Graybar Electric Company 
Roger Hall  
Matthew McNeil
Jonna Thoma

Trace Noel 
Rita Friese 
Sandy Greene 
Colleen & Edward Loy
Jennifer Mleczko 
Eeik Raines
Evangelos Razis
Mark Zemanovich

Shirley Perram
Guy Bosworth   
Deborah Casisa 
Carol Ann Dyer, MD.
Michael Fabisch
Candida Hengemuhle
Anne McQuaid
Noel Monahan
Elise Perram
Stephen & Karen Scheinman 
Matthew Schoengood & 
    Elise Silvestri 
Joanne Sepetjian 
Lisa Sepetjian 
Cindy Stevens 
Kiersten Zimmerman

Wendy Reiger
Daniel Buckley

Laura Lee Rettman-Rew
George R. Rew

Dr.  Mark K. Robbins
Alice & Jerry Robbins

David M. Roos
Ms. Lisa Richard

Herman S. Rubright Jr.
John C. Staples, Jr.

Tim Santoro
Tracy Hojohn 

Pamela B. Spencer
Michael Spencer

Dr. C R Titus
John Titus

Debbie Warnaar
Karen Ford & Richard Harris 
Yogi Gillette
Lisa Giovanetti 
Dick Gooding, Janet &  
    Charles Cheeseman
Margee Greenfield
Chris Hamilton
Cathy McKay
Catherine Miller
Dave Pruett 
Laura Pyle
Ronald Tekel 
Debbie Warnaar

Charlie West
Caroline Calder

Kavanaugh White
Elizabeth White

Jene Younkin
Gary Younkin

Matching Gift  
Organizations 
Abbott Laboratories
Booz Allen Hamilton
Boston Scientific
Equinix, Inc.
FM Global
Genworth Financial
Google, Inc.
Highmark Health
Perkins Coie LLP
Piper Sandler Companies
Thrivent
Dominion Foundation
Merck Foundation
Williams Mullen Foundation

In-Kind  
Contributions
Albemarle Cannabis Co.
Animal Connection
Belle Meade Bed & Breakfast
Bloomaker
Blue Ridge Cyclery
Blue Ridge Outdoors  

Magazine
C-VILLE Weekly
Patrick Faile
Edward Fuhr
Great Outdoor Provision Co.
Hantzmon Wiebel LLP
Andy Nichols
Orvis Charlottesville
Paramount Theater
Melanie Perl
REI Co-op
Rhoback
Rivanna River Company
T & N Printing
Well Room Charlottesville
Yates Properties LC

Corporate Volunteer 
Groups 
KPMG
Merck
S&P Global
Smith Going & Associates
UVA - Information Technology 

Services  		

Volunteers	
Bobby Anderson
Teal Baker
Adam Beroza
CJ Davis
Diane & Bill Dennis
Heather Denny
Alison DeTuncq
Katherine Douglass

Janet Eden
Patrick Ferro
Wendy Fewster
Cody Fouts
Jordan Hackworth
Bert Harris
Cate Hebert
Walter Heeb
Kaitlyn Johnson
Jane and Richard Lacasse
Jennifer Leech
Ed LeGrand
Annamarie Mayer
Mary Mayo
Patrick Miles
Patrice Neese
Patsy Neese
Melanie Perl
Dick Raines
John Reynolds
Rick Richmond
Kristi Rose
Abigail Striebig
Carole Todd
Ian Topolosky
Katherine Martin- Va. Dept. of 

Wildlife Resources
Richard Wiggins
Ed Clark- Wildlife Center of Va.

Melanie Perl  |  Aroda, VA 

“Shenandoah National Park is dear to me because it feeds my soul. I have a deep connection 
to Nature, and I love being in the mountains. I treasure the trails in Shenandoah and love 
losing my worries as I feed my spirit there. I so appreciate all that the Trust does to support 
the park, especially getting folks out there to enjoy it who would otherwise not have an 
opportunity to do so.”

THANK YOU
to those who have a bear 
on your bumper – you’ve 
contributed approximately 
$280,000 in license plate 
sales this year!

Want to make an impact 
while cruising Skyline 
Drive in style? Learn more 
about ordering a plate for 
your car or motorcycle  
at www.snptrust.org/ 
licenseplates 



1750 Allied Street, Suite C  |  Charlottesville, VA 22903  
(434) 293-2728  |  www.snptrust.org  |  info@snptrust.org

OFFICIAL PARTNER OF THE NATIONAL PARK SERVICE

EVENTS C ALENDAR

October 20-21: 		  Rapidan Society Weekend in the Park
November 9: 		  Shenandoah in the City
November 11: 		  Fee-free Park Entry 
November 28: 		  Giving Tuesday
January 15: 		  Fee-free Park Entry
March 2-3: 		  Banff Centre Mountain Film Festival
April 20: 		  Show Your Love for Shenandoah Volunteer Day
June 2: 		  Shenandoah Soirée
September 20-22: 	 Art in the Park

 NPS 


